
City of Hyattsville Ethics Commission 
Monday, May 17, 2022 5:00 p.m. 

VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES 

In attendance: Chris Currie, Michael Horlick (chair), T. Carter Ross, David Sip, Nicola Konigkramer, City 
Clerk Laura Reams 

 
1. A quorum was noted and the meeting called to order at 5:03 p.m. by Chair Michael Horlick. 

 
2. Clerk Reams noted that a large number of ballots have already been returned and processing has 

begun. Konigkramer provided additional details about remaining election timeline 
 
3. The Commission next reviewed campaign finance reports. All three mayoral candidates filed reports 

by the 1 p.m. deadline on May 17. The Commission approved Candidate Bhatt’s report and noted 
questions or possible discrepancies in regards to Candidates Croslin and Shaible’s reports. 
 
Letters were drafted to the Croslin and Shaible campaigns seeking additional information and/or 
amendments regarding the possible discrepancies and questions. After review, the Commission 
approved on a voice vote the letters for delivery by the City Clerk’s office. 

 
4. Absent the need for further review of revised reports or other business, the next Ethics Commission 

meeting will be at 5 pm on May 31, 2022. 
 
5. There being no further business, Chairman Horlick adjourned the meeting at 5:53 p.m. on a voice 

vote. 


